Of the Pacific Southwest Railway Museum Assn. Inc.

Issue 22

San Diego, California

January 10, 1966

#### STAN KERR RE-ELECTED

By unanimous vote, at PSRMA's December meeting, Stanton W. Kerr was again made president. Kerr, in the past, has shown what dynamic leadership can do. Many hours of his time have been spent in working for the betterment of the museum. Congratulations Stan:

Your new vice president for '66 is Lee Adams. Lee has also contributed greatly to the growth of PSRMA. Be sure to participate in the work parties that are held at Lee Adams' home.

PSRMA's new secretary is George Allen. Your new treasurer for 1966 is Vic Konigsberg.

## A NEW STAFF FOR THE "REPORT"

The new year brings a new staff to your Report. This staff will operate under the title of Publications Committee. Present members of the committee are Charles Kent, George Geyer and Kent Anderson.

The Report is our PSRMA "house organ" and will be issued as near monthly as practicable. The Report staff hopes to cover our museum's activities and to bring yourthe local activities and happenings too.

#### THANK YOU -- FOR A JOB WELL DONE

The members of PSRMA wish to congratulate Eric Sanders for his fine job of editing the Report for the past several years. Eric has given many years of effort to the PSRMA and has edited and published its publication, the Report, almost from its beginning in 1960.

Eric will continue with The Dispatcher. We urge all PRSMA (Continued on Pg 1, Col. 2)

### TROLLEYRAMA AT MEETING

Trolleys galore: The Big Red Cars, the Yellow Cars, and Cream and Green, too! That's what is in store for you.

Come out to PRSMA's January meeting. That's the place. It will be held SATURDAY, January 15, at 7:30pm. The old library in El Cajon will be the location.

Mr. Donald Brown of Los Angeles will be our honored guest. He will show us some of his very extensive collection of color slides. His fine collection features traction equipment of the Pacific Electric, once the west's largest interurban. Also featured are the Los Angeles Transit System and our very own San Diego Electric Railway. It will be some treat!

Don't forget! Bring a guest.

# THANK YOU (from Column 1)

Eric wishes to extend his greatest expression of appreciation to George Geyer for his great help in getting out the Report for the past two years. George was responsible for the mailing of the Report.

PSRMA members present at the December meeting gave both Eric and George a rousting round of applause for their past efforts in the publishing and distribution of the the Report.

Many thanks are also due the retireing officers of 1965. They have done a tremendous job with the administration of the museum.

Thank you, Wallie Duthie and Chuck Gerdes for the fine job done in 1965. Terry Durkin deserves Congratulations, too. Thank you all..